Board Meeting Minutes

Oregon State University Retirement Association

Friday, September 19, 2008

Attending:  Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Shelly Houghtaling, Bobbye Koeper, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Susan Poole, Mike Rainbolt, Bill Smart, Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow, Barb Stuber  [All Present]

President Bill Smart called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Approval of Minutes – Minutes of the August 15 meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Kronstad 

The Foundation Account has grown by $5123.60, for a total of $20,412.76.  The State account remains in the red by $288.48, awaiting the annual transfer of funds.

Shelly Houghtaling noted that OSURA memberships currently total 248, an increase.   We have collected $4730 in membership dues, $240 in general donations, and $708 for scholarships.  Shelly will provide note cards to Bill, who will send written thank you notes to donors of funds and golf tournament prizes.  

Carol, who attended a Parking Committee meeting today, reported that new OSU Shuttle maps and schedules are now available.  Corvallis Transit System also has a brochure that includes how to connect with the OSU Shuttle.  Campus parking options for retirees/volunteers remain limited.  Twenty one-day passes donated by Luanne Lawrence are available for pickup at Adams Hall.  Shuttle rental is available for special events.  Carol will check on the status of the lot behind the Hilton, which used to be free.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Member Services Committee – Tiedeman 

Gary reported that programs on three topics -- identity theft, the current investment scene, and health care – definitely would be scheduled.  The Medicare program has been postponed and its 1-3pm time slot on October 21st will be used for the identity theft presentation.  Other ideas being considered include maximizing computer efficiency and travel options for retirees.  

Bill Smart mentioned the difficulty some have in learning about OSU events.  Jo Anne Trow pointed out that OSU Today and Life at OSU may be subscribed to on line, and the OSU Alumni Association provides an email subscription as well.  Gary will include a story in the OSURA Newsletter about various electronic resources.  

Program Committee – McCann 

Curt reported that a viticulture tour is tentatively scheduled for October and would include the Woodhall Pilot Plant Winery (near Alpine) and Benton-Lane Winery (near Monroe).  The committee will work out timing, publicity, cost, etc., and Shelly will consult Risk Management about liability issues around bus rental.  At the request of Patty Skinkis, Horticulture faculty member and viticulture extension specialist, the Board authorized an honorarium of up to $100 in the form of a donation to the extension program.  

Other program ideas:

October 22 - Marching Band practice

November - Bruce Mate on whale tracking

January – Sports Performance Center/wrestling match/dinner

February – “Arcadia” play; Feb 14 women’s basketball/WSU vs. OSU/breast cancer event

March – George Taylor on climate issues

April – Hospital expansion tour & presentation

May – Tour of upgraded Wave Lab 

July – Shakespeare on the Quad

___  Communications at the Olympics (including Olympians)

___  Gymnastics meet/dinner 

Bill requested an itemized budget from the committee this week.

Golf Tournament Committee – Stuber/Smart

Dow Poling has reconsidered and decided not to chair the 2009 committee and tournament.  The Board suggested Bill Brennan or Bill Daley as possible replacements for Glenn Klein.   The committee will meet on October 3rd to prepare the official report of this month’s successful tournament.  It was noted that Kelly Robinson was an excellent speaker.  

Membership Committee – Krueger

Jim will take to the committee issues of eligibility, membership status, the renewal process, etc.  Shelly has rosters readily available for events and mailings.  

Scholarship Committee – Poole 

Susan’s committee will meet at the New Morning Bakery on Monday, 9/29, at noon.  They will review the scholarship process and brochure and talk about expanding the focus of scholarship funds to a broader range of students.  Susan will work with the Foundation to develop mailing materials to attract donors.  Although the Board had previously agreed to earmark this year’s $10 dues increase for scholarships, that plan was not publicized to the membership.  An announcement to that effect will be included in the President’s Message section of the next Newsletter.  

Newsletter – Tiedeman 

It’s time to put together the fall/winter edition, and Gary set a deadline for submissions of approximately October 3rd.  Although future editions will place more emphasis on retiree (rather than Board) profiles, new Board members are requested to provide brief biographical statements.  Shelly mentioned plans to ‘refresh’ the newsletter layout.  A suggested cover story idea:  interview Mike Corwin at OSU Federal Credit Union about the current financial crisis, and connect that to the upcoming related OSURA program.  Also suggested was an article on volunteerism.  Gary welcomes your ideas.        

Volunteers – Koeper

Bobbye was able to fill all but one volunteer slot for Connect Week and all but 12 for the Career Faire.  The Flu Clinic will likely need OSURA help also.  Future parking for volunteers may need to be subsidized by benefiting departments.   Bobbye will meet soon with her possible replacement, Debbie Boyd.  

OLD BUSINESS

Oregon State Fair – Heath

Kathy reported that three volunteers at each gate gave out popular OSU wristbands, and the Bookstore trailer and Keizer OSU Store did a brisk business as well.  The activity was considered very successful at raising OSU visibility.  

Publications – Houghtaling

Shelly reported that the new OSURA brochure is finished and the scholarship brochure is coming.  The Directory insert is being printed and the bid process working well.  The website is undergoing a mini facelift, including the addition of a slideshow feature.  

University Day – Smart

Shelly was congratulated for yesterday’s ‘very posh’ event.  Bill mentioned that the OSURA display board needs new photos.  The U. Day presentation, featuring Erin Haynes’ voice, will be up on the website this week.  

NEW BUSINESS

Budget Process - Smart

The budget committee (Carol, Jo Anne, Kathy & Bill) will meet September 22nd to prepare a tentative budget for the Board’s consideration.  

INFO ITEMS

Corvallis/OSU Symphony - Kathy will send an email about the October 17 concert, which is free to retirees with an ID card.  

Next Board Meeting:  Friday, October 17, 10:00 a.m., President’s Conference Room 

The meeting was adjourned at noon.

Submitted by Barb Stuber, Secretary

October 8, 2008

